

From: Tina Neal

**Sent:** 29 April 2022 11:33

To: NI Enquiries < NI Enquiries @ planning in spectorate.gov.uk >

**Subject:** Re: EN010012 – The Sizewell C Project

Dear Sir,

I have followed this planning process from the start and wish to draw your attention to the following regarding air pollution levels on the B1122.

On 28/4/22

the following air pollution was

recorded.

Pollution 1 PM2.5

The annual average of the pollutant pm 2.5 is 9.50 mcg/m3 at this point by my home.

The World Health Organization limit is 5mcg/m3

Pollution 2. Pm10

The reading at home was 16.47 mcg/m3.

The limit is 15mcg/m3

Pollution 3 No2

The current reading is 14.45 mcg/m3. The limit is 10mcg/m3

My understanding of this is that long term exposure to even low levels of this toxic gas increases mortality rates and contributes to the development of asthma and other respiratory issues\*

What are the projections for air quality in this area should the Sizewell project go ahead?

How have these been assessed?

Have they been assessed and projected for the life time of the project?

If projected studies have been undertaken please direct me to them.

If they have not, why not?

What, if any, mitigation is in place regarding deteriorating health of the population and the environment due to air pollution?

Julia Brown

<sup>\*</sup> quoted source from data supplied by Imperial College

## Planning Act 2008 (as amended)

## Application by NNB Generation Company (SZC) Limited for an Order Granting Development Consent for the Sizewell C Project

## Secretary of State for Business, Energy and Industrial Strategy – Request for comments

Dear Sir/Madam

Unique Reference: 20025803

Please find below a link to a letter from the Secretary of State requesting comments from all Interested Parties:

http://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/document/EN010012-010819

If you are not able to access the letter or have any other queries, please

contact the Case Team.

Yours faithfully
Sizewell C Case Team
National Infrastructure Planning

Helpline: 0303 444 5000

Email: SizewellC@planninginspectorate.gov.uk

Web: <a href="https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/">https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/</a> (National

Infrastructure Planning)

Web: www.gov.uk/government/organisations/planning-inspectorate

(The Planning Inspectorate)

Twitter: @PINSgov

This communication does not constitute legal advice.

Please view our Privacy Notice before sending information to the

Planning Inspectorate

Please note that the contents of this email and any attachments are privileged and/or confidential and intended solely for the use of the intended recipient. If you are not the intended recipient of this email and its attachments, you must take no action based upon them, nor must you copy or show them to anyone. Please contact the sender if you believe you have received this email in error and then delete this email from your system.

Recipients should note that e-mail traffic on Planning Inspectorate systems is subject to monitoring, recording and auditing to secure the effective operation of the system and for other lawful purposes. The Planning Inspectorate has taken steps to keep this e-mail and any attachments free from viruses. It accepts no liability for any loss or damage caused as a result of any virus being passed on. It is the responsibility of the recipient to perform all necessary checks.

The statements expressed in this e-mail are personal and do not necessarily reflect the opinions or policies of the Inspectorate.

DPC:76616c646f72
?